
 

Scarborough UTC News Flash 

Friday, 8th September 2023 

INTRODUCTION 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a fabulous week. I want to thank the students in particular, who have been patient and professional 

in all regards. Their conduct has made things so straight forward for all of us in a week of planning for a 

Year 7 intake, thank you. 

For the first time this week we have had all the UTC students together in the Hall. Some staff were really 

moved, the concept that our Hall was full to bursting is a testament to all their hard work in moving the 

UTC to being a fully recognised successful educational offer in Scarborough. 

Can I say how lovely is to receive message like these, received this week from parents (names changed, 

some older parent might recognise the theme). I have a “happy file” where I store these type of things as 

they are worthwhile to share and boost staff morale, recognise their efforts and also share with inspection 

teams, thank you to the parents who have taken the time to write: 

Dougal is enjoying UTC very much, both me and Florence have noticed a complete change in him, he is 
alot happier when he is at home too, compared to his old school which he suffered with bullying etc and 
every day was a struggle for him and was always down in the dumps. Thanks again to you and the staff 
at UTC it's a wonderful place and I do hope Dougal does well in his time of education with you. 
 
As a result of a phone call: I thought I would share some feedback from Brian’s mum.  I spoke with her 
this morning and she told me that Brian is really enjoying college and is getting up at 06:30 and getting 
dressed quickly and excited to get to college.  He especially enjoyed playing chess the other day and 
couldn’t stop talking about it at home. Mum is really happy that Brian is settling in. 
 
Not sure when you’ll get this but just wanted to say thank you for the support put in place for Rosalie by 
staff at UTC. Last year she was too nervous to travel to visit her aunt with her grandparents for a few 
days. This year she attended a camp as a helper over 5 hours away from home, on her own and knowing 
no one. This was a massive challenge in so many ways for Rosalie and I’m certain it would not have 
been possible without the input from UTC. You’ve had such a positive impact on her, please pass on our 
thanks to all involved. 
 
Important reminders: 
 

1) Vaping is not permitted in college, on the way to and from college or on the buses. Students with 
vapes will have them confiscated and parents asked to collect them. Students seen vaping in any 
circumstance above will face time in isolation. 



2) Please can I request that parent DO NOT use the school car par to drop off or collect students 
(unless exercising their rights as a disabled person). Please travel up the hill beyond Coventry 
university where you will find space to drop your child and turn. 

3) Uniform rules clarity: Skirts must be worn at their planned length and not rolled up. A number of 
students are rolling skirts which leaves them very vulnerable to exposure or burns and spills 
when in physical activity in the workshops and science. Students persistently testing this rule will 
be asked to wear trousers instead. 

4) Social media has become a high focus of the new 2023 Keeping Children Safe in Education rules 
from the Department for Education. On the image below is a very useful summary from the 
National Online Safety team in relation to Tik Tok use (I suggest you take a copy and expand it if 
your eyesight is like mine)! 

 

 
 



Clarity: It appears my letter, combined with Mr Robertson’s, in regard to Scalby has caused some 
confusion. Students went home early today. Next week is a normal week, starting 8:45 on Monday and 
finishing each day at the normal time. My apologies if the phraseology was unclear. (It is the Scalby 
pupils who will start with us on Thursday). 

Thank you for your continued support, 

H Dowds  

Principal  

TEACHING AND LEARNING@SUTC 

The start of the academic year is an exciting time for teachers as we have the opportunity to apply and 

trial the schemes of learning and lessons planned during the summer term and break, in addition to 

meeting our new students. The first half term is a busy one where we identify student learning trends and 

adapt our approaches to meet those. All of our older students will also have a busy time this half term 

with a focus on successfully sourcing work experience placements for week 23-27th October (Y11 and Y13 

students) and week 4-8th December (Y10 and Y12 students). Work experience is an essential part of what 

we do at Scarborough UTC, enabling students to develop and enhance employability skills for their future. 

This experience is much more useful if a student has located a placement themselves with an organisation 

of their choice, which is why we encourage students to do that. Well done to those Y11 and Y13 students 

that have met today's deadline to secure their placements. Those students that haven't done that will 

need to complete forms next week and will be allocated placements based on that information, please do 

discuss work experience with your children and emphasise the benefits of such a great opportunity. Our 

Y10/12 students must have placements confirmed, with appropriate documentation completed, in a few 

weeks time which will be discussed in detail with them in the coming weeks. Please do encourage and 

support your child in getting this task complete ASAP. If you have any queries don't hesitate to contact us. 

ORGANISATON AND EQUIPMENT 

Organisation and Equipment 

It is essential for safeguarding purposes that Lanyards and identity cards are worn at all times. In addition 

to our business dress, this is a very important expectation. Students who forget such items have to sign 

into college manually and this adds to workload. It is our students responsibility to ensure they are 

prepared for each day. 

Being prepared and study ready includes equipment. Carrying the correct equipment and the stationery 

for each day is essential – a reading book, a clear pencil case with a pencil, black and green pens, ruler, 

maths equipment and importantly, a scientific calculator. 

TECHNICAL EXCELLENCE 



News from Programmable Systems this week: Wow! What a week, it is fantastic to see everyone after the 

summer break, and so good to see a new cohort of year 9, 10 and 12 students joining us in engineering.  

A lot of our first lessons have been introductions and about expectations, and it has been universally 

impressive to see how well students have conducted themselves in the electronics workshop and 

computer aided design (CAD) rooms. Year 9 have had an introduction to prototyping or robotics, Year 10 

and 11 have seen what their coursework set task is and understand something of the structure of the unit 

and how we are planning the unit this year, The new thing within programmable systems that we are 

trying out this year is an app where for some of the examination content I have created sequences of 

flashcards which are superb for home learning and practising some of our content which will be in the 

Principles of Programmable Systems exam - a long way away from where we stand now so this is why all 

Year 10 and all Year 11 have been given a homework to access google classroom, and a link in GC to access 

their relevant homework. For new students in Y10 who are not yet in Google Classroom – I have sent an 

SMS with the classcode and links to use.  

Technical Excellence and Employable Graduates - A focus this week has been on the excellence part, about 

learners being their best versions of themselves, and how important attitude towards learning is.  

Well done to Year 9 students JS, JM, KD, IO, PM, NP for your work in robotics this week - really great to 

see you getting involved with using a virtual robot to knock down buildings and cause general destruction, 

as well as in some cases, successfully drawing initials with a virtual robot and a pen on a grid - a really 

promising start! 

Have a great weekend, from Mr Brown 

MONITOR, REPORT & ENCOURAGE 

All students have been issued with emails and online accounts and all are reminded of the importance of 

maintaining security using college account usernames and passwords and to report concerns if they feel 

that accounts have been compromised. 

 The ability to manage work as a young professional at Scarborough UTC is essential to manage learning. 

As with all online work and personal accounts passwords and usernames should not be shared. This is 

critical as learning platforms hold essential records of both classwork and coursework and the integrity of 

this work. 

AUTUMN REWARDS 

Students have made an excellent start this week. Student’s positives are identified and can be viewed on 

BROMCOM MCAS. The points identify the elements of our college ethos and that of being a “Young 

Professional “. We encourage students to review progress regularly. Reward vouchers are issued at the 

end of each half-term. 



LOCKERS 

Lockers and Mobile Devices 

Each student has been assigned a locker and this must be used to store all bags, equipment, and mobile 

devices 

Use of padlocks provides essential security for valuable items including mobile devices, smart watches 

and ear buds etc etc. Storing mobile devices correctly in the locker prevents confiscation in line with our 

policy. On the first occasion the device is stored and returned at the end of the day. Each subsequent 

occasion, the device is collected by parents.  To prevent inconvenience and control access to on- line apps, 

please ensure padlocks are available and devices are stored correctly. 

Mobile device procedures protect students from on-line access and messaging throughout the day to 

ensure focus is on college work, social interaction and the break and lunch activities that provide 

opportunities for mental and physical well-being. 

We are committed to our students and families and we continue to provide support and points of contact. 

Should you be concerned and feel that you need to share information please contact and refer 

information to the following email: dsl@su.coastandvale.academy  

SUTC Designated Safeguarding Lead and Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead monitor the email.  

Resources 

The Go-To - Emotional wellbeing and mental health (thegoto.org.uk) 

NHS – Scarlet Fever Scarlet fever: symptoms, diagnosis and treatment  

Email: info@community-counselling.org.uk  

Website: www.community-counselling.org.uk  

Telephone: 01653 690124 

Mobile phone safety | Childline 

Physical activity and mental health | Mental Health Foundation 

Kooth for Children & Young People - Kooth plc 

SAFEGUARDING 

mailto:dsl@su.coastandvale.academy
https://thegoto.org.uk/
mailto:info@community-counselling.org.uk
http://www.community-counselling.org.uk/
https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/mobile-phone-safety/
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/explore-mental-health/a-z-topics/physical-activity-and-mental-health
https://www.koothplc.com/our-products/young-people


Attendance will always be a continual reminder. It is the first critical area that provides our support and 

Early Help. Excellent attendance directly contributes towards positive outcomes. Excellent attendance is 

above 96.5%.  It is important that all students work hard to continually improve, this contributes 

significantly to maintain and improve overall progress and attainment.  

It is very important to ensure that all medical and illness absences are reported daily by parents using 

our absence line or enquiries to Miss. Brown our attendance and data officer. The agreed college target 

is 96.5% for each student.  

We work closely with NYCC attendance team to address attendance concerns. 

Professional Development Day Thursday, 12th October 2023 

Autumn Half Term Holiday Monday 30th October 2023 – Friday 3rd 

November 2023 

Professional Development Training Day Friday 1st December 2023  

Christmas Holiday Thursday 21st December 2023 – Thursday 4th 

January 2024 

Professional Development Training Day Wednesday 3rd January 2024  

First Day of Spring Term for Students Thursday 4th January 2024 

Spring Half Term Holiday Monday 12th February – Friday 16th February 

2024 

Easter Holiday Monday 25th March – Friday 5th April 2024 

First Day of Summer Term for Students Monday 8th April 2024 

Bank Holiday Monday 6th May 2024 

ATTENDANCE 

ACADEMIC YEAR DATES 



Summer Half Term Holiday Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May 2024 

Term Ends Friday 19th July 2024 

Professional Development Training Day Monday 22nd July 2024  

 


